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March 10, 2016

Senate Committee on Higher Education and the Arts
State Capitol
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: GM 587, Board of Regents of the University of Hawaii, Gubernatorial Nominee, WAYNE
HIGAKI

Dear Chair Taniguchi and Committee Members,

‘Thank you for this opportunity to present my very strong support for Wayne Sachio Higaki's
nomination to the University of Hawai Board of Regents. | am hoping for your positive
confirmation of Governor Ige’s nomination of Mr. Higaki to this important body.

Mr. Higaki currently serves on the Board of Regents’ Budget & Finance, Academic & Student
Affairs and Independent Audit Committees and has contributed positively s a regent. His
commitment is evidenced by maintaining perfect attendance at board and committee
meetings despite the challenges of interisland travel.

Mr. Higaki's values of community stewardship are exemplified in his years of service on local
boards and as a member for the State Health Planning and Development Agency’s statewide
and local councils. He also served as the Chair for the County of Hawaii's Workforce
Investment Board and as a member of the State of Hawaii's Workforce Development Council.
His experience with workforce development and healthcare initiatives are two crucial
components that impact Hawaii’s ability to grow a vibrant economy. Workforce development
is a challenge for all educational institutions nationwide and healthcare is one of Hawaii’s
largest employers. With your positive confirmation, Mr. Higaki’s background and experience
can continue to be an asset for the Board of Regents.

In closing, | believe that the State of Hawaii and the University of Hawaii would benefit from
a strong principled individual like Mr. Higaki, who has the experience and skill to fulfill the
Board of Regent’s purpose. Thank you again for your positive consideration.

Sincerely,

Christian Gulbrandsen M.D.
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